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SATURDAY 
5:00 PM (Vigil Mass) 
SUNDAY  
7:00 AM 
9:00 AM                             
11:00 AM (Bilingual)  

MASS  
SCHEDULE  

6:30 PM (Youth) 
LaƟn Mass 1:30 PM  
(2nd Sunday of the Month) 

Mon.– Wed 7:00 AM  & 12:15 PM  
Thurs. 7:00 AM & 12:15PM 
Fri. 7:00 AM & 12:15 PM 
Sat. 8:15 AM 

Ed Weber 

JUBILEE YEAR    LITURGY ON  
THE  

V. Rev. César Vega M. 
Pastor 

V. Rev. Michael Ibach J.C.L.     
 Affiliate Priest 

Deacon John  
Cornell 

Deacon Jim  
Kramper 

RECONCILIATION 
Saturday  

3:30-4:30 PM 
Other times by Appointment 5315 TIETON DRIVE | 509-966-0830 | WWW.HOLYFAMILYYAKIMA.ORG 

WEEKDAY 
MASSES 

 

The  Most  Holy  

Body &  Blood  of  Chr i st    
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Dear Holy Family Parishioners-  

It is hard to believe that we have reached the end of the school year.  I 
would like to thank you for your faith, trust, and commitment to Catholic 
education and the students and staff of Christ the Teacher Catholic School.  
It is your belief in the Catholic education values that help us continue the 

great things we do in our school.  I am always humbled by the outpour of support you as 
Parishioners give to the children and CTCS school community.  Without you we would 
not be the school community I enjoy being a part of.  

What an exciting time for all of us as we continue to grow the long tradition of Catholic 
Education.  All of this has come with many different emotions; excitement, nervousness, 
anxiety, stress and much more but overall it has given us the opportunity to work together 
to continue to provide academic excellence to students in the Yakima Valley.  We are 
committed as a school to continue to put the children first in everything we do!    

Although, it is a hectic time of year, it is the time when I reflect on how blessed we all 
are to be part of such an amazing community.  We have many new and exciting events 
and ideas for this next year and we are anxious (not too anxious) to get back at it in the 
fall.  Our enrollment numbers so far for the 2019-2020 school year are looking amazing, 
with currently 152 students enrolled. We currently have 3 total preschool classrooms, 2 
kindergarten classrooms and it looks as though we will also need 2 first grade classrooms 
this next school year.  I ask that you share the great things happening here at CTCS with 
your friends, family, neighbors and co-workers.  Invite them also to follow us on Face-
book and Instagram.  We are excited at what the future holds for CTCS!  

I end this letter with a quote by Mother Teresa, “I CAN DO THINGS YOU CANNOT, 
YOU CAN DO THINGS I CANNOT; TOGETHER WE CAN DO GREAT THINGS.” 
We are blessed with how things are going on our new campus and I am thankful for each 
and every one of you.  I wish you all a wonderful summer and ask that you keep us in 
your prayers and thoughts as we work through the summer to prepare our school for its 
continued growth.   

 

May God Bless you this week and throughout the summer- 

Heather Remillard 
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YOU ARE A PRIEST FOREVER, IN THE LINE OF MELCHIZEDEK.  
SECOND READING  
1 Corinthians 11:23-26 

As often as you eat this bread and drink this cup, 
you proclaim the death of the Lord until he comes.  

GOSPEL READING  
Luke 9:11b-17 

They all ate and were satisfied.  

FIRST READING  
Genesis 14:18-20 

Melchizedek, king of     
Salem, blessed Abram.  

Stewardship of Our Treasures 
1396 Households 

Average Needed Weekly $20,000  
June Collection 2019 

Monthly Total $44,433.70 

Weekly Collection Totals         
1st Weekend $16,814.00 
2nd Weekend $14,015.50 
3rd Weekend $13,604.20 

HOLY FAMILY CAMP 
HOPE MINISTRY  

 Camp Hope is a low-barrier 
emergency homeless shel-

ter for men, women, and fam-
ilies experiencing homelessness in 

Yakima County, WA. Pre-addressed 
envelopes for donations can be 

picked up in bulletin bins. For fur-
ther information please contact Tyler 
Shepherd 424-0669, Linda Iasella 966
-8644, or Jim Perko 388-8481, Steve 

Sybouts 949-6945. 

AdverƟser of the Week 

 

509-453-0933 

We thank Juan &    
Minerva Salazar 

and all of our advertis-
ers who make this  

bulletin possible. THANK YOU!  

In our age of fast food and eating on the 
go, families often find that they are not 
eating meals together at a dinner table. 
As a family, look back over the past 
week and recall how many meals were 
eaten together and how many meals 
were eaten alone or on the run. 

In the Bible, meals are seen as much 
more than a means to satisfy a physical 
need. The Hebrew people viewed eating 
a meal as a way of expressing and 
strengthening their relationship to one 
another under God's covenant. It is no 
coincidence that meals are often the set-
ting of Jesus' teaching and miracles in 
the Gospels. In this Sunday's Gospel, we 
hear the story of Jesus feeding the 
crowd of 5,000 people. 

Read this Sunday's Gospel, Luke 9:11b-
17. Talk about the kinds of hungers that 
people have in addition to physical   
hunger. Describe the hungers that a  
family nourishes (love, compassion, 
forgiveness, laughter, and so on).      
Together give thanks for the food that 
Jesus gives us that we celebrate on this 
Sunday's feast of the Body and Blood of 
Jesus. Make a commitment to share in 
this Eucharistic meal together as a   
family. 

See their ad on the back of this bulleƟn.  

loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/ 
Family Connection 

READINGS FOR NEXT 
WEEK  

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

June 30, 2019 
1st Reading: 1 Kings 19:b, 19-21 

2nd Reading:  
Galatians 5:1,13-18 

Gospel: Luke 9:51-62 

SEMINARIANS! 
Bishop Tyson has encouraged 
us to pray for vocations to the 
priesthood and religious life. 
Deacon Edgar Quiroga is 

studying in Mundelein Semi-
nary. Please keep him and those who are 

considering vocations in your prayers. 

SHARING THE 
LIGHT GIFT SHOP  

1st and 3rd Saturdays   
4:30 pm-5:00 pm;  
6:00 pm-6:30 pm, 

Every Sunday:  
7:45am –12:15pm   

Shop Gift  

GIFT SHOP CLOSED ON  
JUNE 22ND & 23RD  

RECEPTION WITH HEAVY  
HORS D’OEUVRES TO FOLLOW IN THE  

FR. MURTAGH GATHERING HALL 

SOLEMN MASS  
JUNE 21, 2019|6:00PM 

50TH ANNIVERSARY OF HOLY FAMILY 
PARISH & PRIESTLY ANNIVERSARIES 

OF 
V. REV. CESAR VEGA, V. REV. MIKE 
IBACH, REV. JOHN MURTAGH, REV. 

MICHAEL BRZEZOWSKI 
DIACONATE ANNIVERSARIES OF  

DEACONS JOHN CORNELL &         
DEACON JIM KRAMPER 

Today is the Peter’s Pence       
Collection, a worldwide collection 
that supports the charitable works 
of Pope Francis. Funds from this 
collection help victims of war,      

oppression, and natural disasters. 
Take this opportunity to join with 
Pope Francis and be a witness of 
charity to our suffering brothers 
and sisters. Please be generous  

today. For more information, visit 
www.usccb.org/peters-pence. 

              Bilingual Mass    
            July 13th|11:00 AM  

St. Mary Parish 
360 Signal Peak Rd. 

White Swan, WA 98952 
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Troop 123 which meets on Mondays 
at 6:45PM at the KOC Hall is looking 
for potential members for their Troop. 

Boys must be between the ages of 
10.5 years and 18 years of age. The 
troop is very active with lots of fun 
activities including hiking, camping 
and community service projects. If 

you are interested 
please call Matt 

Tweedy 509-952-9305 
or email mattt-

weedy@gmail.com 

WELCOME TO HOLY FAMILY CHURCH 
If you are looking for a church home or if this is your first time at our parish we invite you to become a member of Holy Family. Be 

sure to pick up a registration card at the Welcoming Desk or call the Parish Office at 966-0830 and we will be glad to assist you.  

  
Announcements 

THE SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST - JUNE 23, 2019 

“HOLY GROUNDS” 
after Mass Fellowship  

Coffee and donuts every week 
end. Coffee hours will follow the 
7:00, 9:00, & 11:00am Masses.  

Retrouvaille is a lifeline for marriag-
es........a program to help couples 
heal and renew their hurting mar-
riages. Visit www.Retrouvaille.org 

for emotional testimonials.  For 
confidential information call (509) 
520-4118 or (800) 470-2230 or 

visit the web site at 
www.Retrouvaille.org. 

ALTAR SERVERS 
WANT TO  

PARTICIPATE IN MASS 
IN A DEEPER WAY?  

Call Parish Office  
509-966-0830 

Young Ladies Institute  
SUMMER BREAKFAST 

July 
21 

8am to 11am 

Fundraiser to support  
Seminarian EducaƟon! 

If you attend Mass regularly at 
Holy Family and are not a regis-
tered parishioner, please come 
to the Parish Office and fill out 
a short registration card . You 
can also find the cards in the 
church foyer and these can be 
placed in the collection basket. 

This will be helpful if you should 
need recommendation letters, 

certificates, and especially spon-
sor certificates for Baptism or 

Confirmation.  

PARISH  
REGISTRATION  

DIOCESE OF YAKIMA Immigration Forum 
July 9, 2019 

7p.m. to 10p.m. 
St. Joseph Parish, 

 This forum is open to the 
public. The forum is 

meant to bring 
awareness to  

immigration rights & 
family services. Re-

sources will be available.  

The 2019 Cornerstone Catholic Conference is approaching fast!   
Sponsored by the bishops of Washington state, the Cornerstone 
Conference brings Catholics “Together for Life and Justice” at 

the Greater Tacoma Convention Center, October 18-19th.   

A panel discussion with state’s Catholic bishops  
(including our new Coadjutor Archbishop Etienne)  

Keynote Speakers:  
Bishop Frank Caggiano of Bridgeport, CT, a strong advocate for 

outreach to young Catholics.  
Sr. Miriam James Heidland, who will share an inspiring story of 

conversion and her efforts in drawing closer to Jesus.  
Sr. Norma Pimentel, who will share first hand encounters with mi-

grants and refugees. Her work in Texas was recently profiled on 
60 minutes and she was awarded the 2018 Laetarae Medal by 
the University of Notre Dame.  

Relevant workshops on:  
• Family prayer 
• Embracing respect for human life 
• Implementing ‘Laudato Si’ (care for our common home) in your          

community 
• PREPARES – support for pregnant mothers and young families 
• Confronting the sin of racism 
• Mental illness: parishes helping families find hope 

The Cornerstone Catholic Conference provides a wonderful opportunity to come 
together in fellowship in the midst of challenging times. To register or for more 

information, visit WACatholics.org. Early bird pricing is $75 per person with $55 
for young adults. Those rates will go up on July 1st,  

so act now to save up to 40% on your tickets.   

REGISTER BY JUNE 30TH FOR EARLY BIRD PRICING 

CORNERSTONE CONFERENCE   

The event will feature:  
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THE BODY OF CHRIST AND YOUR RESPONSIBILITY 
by Noah Salas   hƩps://lifeteen.com/blog/body-christ-responsibility/  

Holyfamilyyakimayouth/ 

How often do you take the 
people that you sit next to at 
Mass for granted? Not quite 
sure what I mean? 

Picture this: you wake up on 
Sunday morning, and end up 
feeling extremely tired. You 
want to go back to sleep, but 
your family is going to Mass. 
Somehow, through your ex-
haustion, you made it through 
the entire Mass but spent the 
whole time just thinking of 
getting back to sleep once 
you get home. 

Whether it be lack of sleep, 
or some event on my daily 
schedule happening later in 
the day, I’ve caught myself 
zoning out in Mass before, 
without really focusing on the 
significance of what is hap-
pening in front of me or ac-
knowledging those around 
me. God has given us the 
greatest gift possible — the 
fact that He’s giving us Him-
self in the most precious 
body and blood when we 
come up to receive the sacra-
ment during Communion. If 
we really knew that in the 
depths of our hearts, we’d 
have to share it with others! 
Why, then, have we not taken 
the time to get to know those 
sitting around us in the 
pews? 

WE ARE ALL ONE BODY. 
Saint Paul explains signifi-
cantly the intimacy Christ 
longs for us to have with Him, 
as members of His body in 
1st Corinthians: 
“So that there may be no divi-

Holy Family 
Catholic  
Church  

Youth Office: 509-965-3471 
Religious EducaƟon Office: 509-966-0788 

sion in the body, but that the 
parts may have the same con-
cern for one another. If [one] 
part suffers, all the parts suf-
fer with it; if one part is hon-
ored, all the parts share its 
joy.” – 1 Corinthians 12:25-26 

Just think: every time we go 
to Mass, we come together as 
one community, as one fami-
ly, united to Christ, in one 
Spirit. Each of us is given the 
gift of having Christ reside 
within us in the Eucharist, and 
we live out our responsibility 
to share that love he has giv-
en us in two different ways: 

1. BY LIVING INTENTIONAL 
COMMUNITY 
Christ developed the Church 
to be a community of believ-
ers upholding discipleship: 
the goal to journey together 
and help each other live the 
faith in everyday life. The 
simple way of doing this in 
the Church today is through 
living out intentional commu-
nity with the other members 
of this body. Whether it be 
simply through youth group or 
a Bible study in the Catholic 
club at your high school, ap-
proaching someone you’ve 
never truly had the chance to 
talk to before, and simply tak-
ing the time first to get 
to know the person al-
lows room for disciple-
ship to grow out of the 
friendship made. Christ 
was able to do just that 
with his disciples. 
Helping each other live 
the faith daily requires 
a sense of vulnerabil-

For more inspiring content  
visit bustedhalo.com 

ity. This allows there to be 
room to keep each other ac-
countable and uplift each 
other through the struggles of 
life. 

2. BY SPREADING THE 
GOSPEL 
We as Catholics have a call 
placed on our hearts from our 
baptism to be missionaries. 
In other words, to “make dis-
ciples” as Christ says in Mat-
thew 28:19. You may be 
thinking to yourself that, as 
one person, you might not 
have as much of an impact. 
That’s not true! By simply 
loving those around you 
through discipleship, others 
will be able to see his love 
within you. Your witness of 
living out the faith, even 
though you may not be able 
to see the work being com-
plete, may be what brings 
that one person to God in 
their time of need. 

Christ gives us the greatest 
gift: Himself, to be able to 
accomplish so much for the 
kingdom. However, we’re not 
meant to do so alone. 

“Now you are Christ’s body, 
and individually parts of it” (1 
Corinthians 12:27). 
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Infant Baptisms take place on the 1st, 3rd & 5th weekends during 
Mass; and on the 2nd & 4th Sunday in the chapel at 10:15am: 
Dependent on clergy availability. Parents & Godparents re-

questing baptism for their child are expected to attend two prepa-
ration sessions prior to baptism. To register, and if you need  
childcare you must call the office beforehand.  509-966-5344 

Baptisms 

 Join the KC’s in praying the     
ROSARY in honor of the 

unborn. It will be prayed on 
Sunday,  

June  30th after the 9am 
Mass.  

THE SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST - JUNE 23, 2019 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
Christ the Teacher 

Excellence in  Education 

CTCSYakima 
ctcsyakima.org 

NEXT SESSIONS TBA 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED to help with hospitality and small 
groups in classes offered quarterly.   
If you are interested in helping parents and  
godparents learn more about the Sacrament 
of Baptism all that the Catholic Church has to  
offer families grow in their faith, please call  
Amy in the Adult Faith  
Formation office or  
talk with Deacon Jim.   

Children’s Ministries:  
PRESCHOOL -GRADE 5  

In today’s gospel Jesus feeds thousands of people 
with five loaves of bread and two fish. Jesus wants 
to show them that God loves and cares for his   
people. There is plenty of food to eat with some 
left over. No one is turned away, everyone is    
welcome at the Lord’s table. The multiplication of 
the loaves and fishes is the only miracle found in 
all four Gospels. 
Family Questions: 
• What does the miracle of the loaves and fishes 

teach us about God? 
• Why is it important to share? 

Using the outdoors and the sacraments for the 
formation of fathers and their sons age 6 to 18. 

GRAB A BEAD 

RCIA is an opportunity for those interested in joining the   
Catholic Church, to learn more before receiving  the Sacraments 
of Initiation. Summer Sessions focus on the period of Inquiry. 
A time to ask questions about the faith. As Catholics, we are 
called to learn more during this time too.  Look for enrichment 
opportunities on topics that pique your interest.   
Invite those you may know who have questions and are          
interested in learning more about our Faith. Our next meeting is 
Tuesday, July 2nd @ 7:00 pm. For more information, please 
call Amy Baumgardner at the Adult Faith Formation office     
966-5344 ext. 18 or email 
amy.baumgardner@holyfamilyyakima.org. 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

July 14, 2019 | 11:00am 

1st Monday of  the month |7-8pm @ 
CTCS in Room #3 

Call John Lynch for info 509-833-9572 
johnandlynn_@msn.com 

www.facebook.com/TSGTroop1969 
troopsofsaintgeorge.org 

 Aluminum Cans  
Bring them to boxes located in the 

front parking lot.  

PARISH PICNIC 
At the Ahtanum Mission 
17740 AHTANUM RD| YAKIMA, WA 98903 

BRING A SIDE DISH OR DESSERT TO SHARE. 
HOT DOGS, HAMBURGERS & BEVERAGES PROVIDED. 

JOIN US TO CELEBRATE THE  
148TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE MISSION 

11AM BILINGUAL MASS WILL BE CELEBRATED AT 
THE AHTANUM MISSION NOT AT HOLY FAMILY! 

This year marks the 
50th Anniversary of the 
First Graduating Class 
of Carroll High School.  

For dates and further 
information contact 

Leslie Roy by email at 
leslie@royfarms.com 

or Renee Perrault  
Gillepie at 

reneetg2@msn.com 

Holy Family St. Vincent 
Collection  

A collection will be taken up next 
weekend after each Mass for the 5th Weekend of the 

Month. Please be generous as the need is great.  
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  Ministries & Groups 
THE SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY & BLOOD OF CHRIST - JUNE 23, 2019 

@holyfamilyyakima 

MASS AT THE  
AHTANUM MISSION 

1ST SUNDAY OF THE 
MONTH  | 9:30 AM   

Men’s Ministry 
Holy Family Par-
ish 

Monday’s 7:00PM 
Thursday’s 7:00PM 

Friday’s 6:00AM 

The Yakima Diocese has a sexual abuse hotline for those who wish to report 
some incident concerning that issue as regards to a bishop, priest, deacon or 

diocesan employee or volunteer. Please call (888) 276-4490. 

HELP STOP ABORTION! 
Please join Nathan Stone in representing Holy 

Family’s crusade against abortion. 
Tuesdays 9-10 am  

Wednesday 9:00 to 11:00am.  
People committed to ending abortion walk 
with signs in front of Planned Parenthood 

abortion clinic on 11th & Tieton Dr.  
For more information call 966-3216 

CURSILLO 
The Cursillo Movement seeks 
to remind laity of their unique 
role in the world as Christians 
and empower a Christian life. 

Contact: John McKean, 509-317-2134. 

ADORATION  
Tuesdays 8:00am to 5:45pm  

ending with Benediction. 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy is sung on the 1st 

Tuesday of the month at 4:00 pm.  

is dedicated to creating a more free, 
dignified, and educated world 

through providing access to sustain-
able feminine hygiene solutions and 

health education. Join us on 
Wednesdays from 9:00 to 11:30 at the   
Pastoral Center Lunchroom. For more     
information call 966-1717 or 966-1841  

DAYS FOR GIRLS 

 is a wonderful ministry in 
our parish that takes time to 

congratulate new parents and 
we come our new ‘lil’ one 

into our faith  
community. Welcome bags are available 

in the church foyer or the parish  
office. These are filled with goodies and 
helpful information.  We are looking for 
new team members to help welcome new 
families into our community.  If you are 

interested in joining the Elizabeth  
Ministry team, please call Amy at  

966-5344. 
Elizabeth Ministry Bereavement offers 
support for women who have suffered the 
loss of a baby to miscarriage. In this time 

of grief and questions please call  
Christine Levitan at 901-4995 to receive 
helpful information and resources, and if 

you wish, the opportunity to talk with 
someone who has been through this  

difficult experience.  
If you are interested in volunteering 
with one of the Elizabeth Ministry 
teams, please contact Amy at the  
Office of Adult Faith Formation,  
966-5344, for more information. 

ELIZABETH MINISTRY 

• Virginia & Lee Van Doren: In 
memory of her parents, Mr. & 
Mrs. Kimball Schmella. 

• Pat Brennan: In loving 
memory of my best friend, 
Pat Shaw, June 22nd. 

• Jim Shields & Family: In lov-
ing memory of Naomi 
Shields on the anniversary of 
her death, June 28th.  

• Hank Sudmeier: In loving 
memory of Jean Sudmeier on 
the anniversary of her death, 
June 30th.  

FLOWER REMEMBRANCE 

FUNERAL PLANNING  
If you have wondered about how to 

plan a vigil and funeral liturgy      
contact Deacon Jim after 4pm at   

945-5432 
KNITTING & CROCHETING FOR JESUS:  
Caring, Comfort and Celebration is what  

Knitting & Crocheting for Jesus does. 
Knitters & those who Crochet, knit & 
crochet at home and during our Prayer 

shawl gatherings. If you know someone 
who needs Caring or Comfort or has an 

event to Celebrate please call BJ Levad at 
966-6253 or Judy Ann Vetsch at           

966-4182 or the parish office. More     
knitters & those who crochet are also 

needed. Come and Knit or Crochet  for 
Jesus. We meet on the 2nd and 4th       
Tuesday’s of the Month at 9:30 am.  

NURSERY 
Ages 4 and Under The Childcare Center 

at Holy Family church is available during 
the Saturday 5:00 pm Mass and Sunday 
9:00 am & 11:00 am Masses. We invite 
all other children to attend Mass with 

their families. 

PRAY & PLAY 
“Exercise & reflection” Join us on Mon-

day & Wednesdays from 6:00 to 7:00 
a.m. Call Tom Kelleher for more infor-
mation at 494-3738. All adults (22 and 

older) are welcome!!!!! 

PRAISERCISE 
Mon and Wed 1:15 pm   

Cardio, Resistance Training, mat work 
and stretching  & short Bible Study. 

Bring a water bottle and a mat (I will have 
some extra mats)., comfortable clothing, 

and sneakers which provide good support.  
Where? 

 Premier Fitness 5110 Tieton Dr. #340 
(Glenwood Square 3rd Floor)  

Questions? Call Jill Carroll 965-0296 

PRAYER HOTLINE 
For any prayer requests call Barb 
McKinney at 945-0477 or email:  

rbmckinney84@gmail.com 
If you’d like to become a member of 
the prayer hotline please call Barb. 

PRAYER INTENTIONS 
Sister Janet Strong -Tel: 576-0931;     

email: annunciation@beitmery.org, our 
Diocesan religious Hermit, would like 
us to know that she is very happy to 
pray, before the Blessed Sacrament,    

for any intentions that might be referred 
to her. 

SEWING MINISTRY 
Can you sew? Every Tuesday morning 
to make linens and vestments for our 

priests. Perhaps giving one year to this 
ministry could be your gift to the 

church. They meet every Tuesday from 
9:30 to Noon in the Brides room off the 

church foyer.  

If you are interested in sharing 
ideas, talking about your         

children, connecting with other 
Catholic Moms or just hanging 

out, join our group on the 1st and 3rd 
Wednesdays of the month from  9:30 to 

11:30 in the Church Classroom.       
Childcare is available.  

Questions: Rose Meyer at  966-0788. 

HOLY FAMILY MOMS 


